Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists 

AGM November 8th 2017

Apologies: Ralph Hitchman, Billy Clerkin, Eleanor Margolies, Alastair Hanton, Amy Aeron-Thomas. 

Present: Patrick Clifford, Pete Wood, Francis Bernstein, Jeremy Leach, Gareth Evans, Ralph Smyth, Hugh Bolton, Elizabeth Eden, Werner Wiethege, Bruce Lynn, Luci Quenya, Andy Cawdell, Sally Eva

Minutes of 2016 AGM were agreed to be a true record. 

Treasurer's report: in March 2016 the group had £15,643. In March of this year it had £7,087. The principal expenditure had been the transfer of £10,000 to LCC head office at their request. We had paid Pete for days £2,073 for work between August and December 2016. Other significant expenduture was £1,802 on Dr Bike; £560 for publicity; and £136 for room hire for monthly meetings. Income from the Dynamo was approx £5,000 after expenses. It could be seen from the accounts that the group was spending that amount during the year. It would not therefore be possible to repeat the payment to LCC. The co-ordinator said that it was prudent to keep 12months spending in reserve. 

Co-ordinator's report: Andy Cawdell explain that the Bike Train continued to run during 2016/17. Numbers had been disappointing possibly users were finding the BT times and route inflexible. Plan was to offer a Bike Taxi service customised to riders wishes retaining the BT on one Wednesday a month. 

We had run Dr Bikes fortnightly under Peckham Arch during Greenwich summer time and, from June, monthly in Tooley Street and then QW1. Plan was to continue monthly on QW1 which was putting us in touch with cyclists further north in the borough and to cut the Dr Bikes under the Arch to one per month. 

We ran two major event rides. We took 100 people to the Freecycle in July and brought about 40 back. We ran the transport back from the Dunwich Dynamo referred to in the accounts and brought 1000 cyclists and their bikes back. 

We continued to take part in the TfL traffic rides concerned with safety around temporary works. The group was tending to work more with contractors to help them be more cycle-savvy. TfL had initiated an award to recognise cycle awareness on the part of contractors. 

The cycle joint steering group had continued to meet. A brief discussion of the value of the CSG acknowledged that is was an early source of information about council plans and smoothed relations with officers. 

Healthy Rides: organiser Bruce Lynn said that there had been 49 HRs during the year on every Saturday except New Year's Eve, Easter Saturday and the Freecycle. The average number of riders was up by 20% to slightly more than 18. A new record was set in June when 35 people turned up for a ride. Previously Dulwich had been a disappointing starting point with lower numbers on rides starting in Dulwich Park but this had strengthened and numbers starting there had increased. The outstanding support to the HRs by David Senior had been Highly Commended by the LCC. 

Infrastructure: co-ordinator Liz Eden said that the Wiki had been introduced to centralise infrastructure discussions. A determined effort was being made not to miss anything. More volunteers were needed. Flyering cyclists was trialled on plans for the Old Kent Road and had achieved an 85% majority for segregated space. Southwark Cyclists put forward Liz for Cycling Campaigner of the Year.  She was Highly Commended. 

Elections:

Co-ordinator: Andy Cawdell was nominated by Bruce, seconded Sally Eva, elected nem con. 

Secretary: Sally Eva was nominated by Bruce, seconded by Werner and elected nem con. She said that she would not stand again in 2018. 

Treasurer: Hugh Bolton was nominated Luci Quenya, seconded Bruce. Elected nem con. 

CSG membership: agreed to be Alastair Hanton, Andy Cawdell, Liz Eden, Eleanor Margolies and Lucia Quenya. Pete Wood, Jeremy Leach and Amy Aeron-Thomas were members in their own right. Ralph Smyth wished to attend the November meeting but not to attend regularly. 

The LCC junction review comittee no longer met. Instead there was a board led by Rachel Aldred. 

Newsletter editor Eleanor Margolies had resigned. Group agreed to appeal for her replacement. Management ctte would continue to be the co-ordinator, secretary and treasurer. It had not met during the year. 

Meeting closed approx 7.15pm.

